
MARSTOW PARISH COUNCIL 
 

Notes from the informal meeting held on 3 March 2020 at Marstow Parish Church 
       At this meeting regretfully Council members were not quorate 
 
PRESENT    A Williams (Chairman) N Roper  
 
ATTENDING    K Shilton (Clerk) Ward Councillor E Swinglehurst 
 
1.    OPEN DISCUSSION FOR THE PUBLIC    Not required 
 
2.    APOLOGIES    T Watson M Wigmore 
 
3.    DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST    None reported 
 
4.    GENERAL COMMENTS RELATIVE TO DISCUSSION TOPICS 
 
4.1  Speed concerns east bound traffic Pencraig – the Clerk gave contact details so that a direct 
discussion could take place with the agency. 
The Chairman described a recent incident regarding a large lorry using the slip road to carry out 
a U turn – he will also discuss this with the agency. 
 
4.2  Ward Councillor highlighted the main points from the monthly report followed by a general 
discussion on matters relating to Herefordshire Council. 
 
4.3  Recent bad weather and associated problems – although other Parishes nearby had 
suffered flooding problems there appeared to be no known such issues in our Parish. 
 
4.4  Following the resignation of S Parker who has relocated from our area the Clerk and 
Herefordshire Council have organised public notices for the cooption of a new Council member. 
It is anticipated that the cooption will take place at the April 2020 meeting. 
 
4.5  Venue for future Parish Council meetings – it was considered that Marstow Church made a 
good location and venue in our Parish. 
 
 
NEXT MEETING TO BE HELD ON 7 APRIL 2020 AT 7.30PM AT MARSTOW PARISH 
CHURCH 
 
 
The meeting started at 7.30pm and ended at 8.50pm 
 
 
Signed                                                                Chairman 
 
 
Date 
   
 


